

Kirkwood Arts Commission
Minutes
Tuesday, July 18, 2023, 5:00 p.m. 
Kirkwood Community Center




Attendance: Zoe Perkins, Glenda Hares, April Morris, Erika Whitaker, Rachel Brandt, Mary Butkus, Art McDonnell (KAF), Liz Crabtree (GM of KPAC), Liz Gibbons (City Council Liaison). Not present: Mark Braun, Andy Palombo, Stefanie Kirkland, Kyle Henke (City Liaison).

CITIZEN COMMENTS
Agnes commented that she sent her comments to Kyle. 
She summarized by sharing that she was worried about the scratches on “The Kiss.” Art commented that the money to repair “The Kiss” is available from a former donation from Agnes and Kyle is aware of that. 
Agnes continued that the Arts Commission brochure includes pieces that we don’t have. She also shared concerns about how the Arts Commission meeting was displayed on the website. Zoe commented that with Kyle being out of town, the minutes were sent back and forth to several people (Bridget or Brenton) and it didn’t get posted on the website in a timely manner. Zoe commented that she sent an email assuming it would be posted and that they emailed and said it was taken care of. 

 APPROVAL OF June, 20, 2023 MEETING MINUTES
         Zoe Perkins called the meeting to order. April moved to approve the minutes and Mary seconded the motion. The minutes were approved with edits.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
	
Kirkwood Arts Foundation/2023 Benefit Concert Update
Art reported that Liz made sure that the piano would be tuned before the benefit concert. Paul has received the contract from the performer. April has begun work on the flyer that will accompany the promotions. Art will start looking for sponsors now that things are confirmed. 

Art share that KAF is excited about the success of the summer Making Music Series. 

Making Music
Erika announced that the “Ticket to the Beatles” show was wonderful. The weather was great and people started showing up early at 5:20pm to get a seat. Some attendees came early to rope off seats and that had never been done before. 

The theater filled up (approx. 525) and the lawn was very crowded. Bob Mosby estimated that there were nearly 700 people on the lawn. Based on the number of people we had, Erika had hope there would be more donations. Still, it was our biggest donation pot ever at $1,243. 

“Ticket to the Beatles” posted the show on their Facebook page and assisted with promotion. Parking was a challenge. 

MACAA Report
Rachel Brandt reported that she has emailed the Executive Director at MACAA to let them know that Glenda Hares will take on the role of Kirkwood Arts Commission liaison.  

Gallery Program at KPAC
Zoe shared that the three artists for the next show are set. They will be Paul Brewer, Beth Goyer and KP Kelene. April and Glenda also noted that Susie Farren and Michael Halbert sold pieces after the last show which everyone was pleased to hear. 

The next install is Sunday, August 13. The opening is August 16. 

Outdoor Public Art 
Zoe noted that “The Kiss” has several scratches and some lights are broken. Zoe shared that she has emailed the artist twice about the paint color and paint system used. There was discussion on whether or not to move it, and the decision is that it may be best to wait until the train station construction has been completed. 

Zoe shared that at the OPAC meeting Jonathan said that he is going to investigate doing something to protect the sculpture by putting floral landscaping around it, a brick circle or something similar. Glenda noted that it would be nice to have something other than flowers so it would be protected year-round. Discussion was shared around whether the Kirkwood Garden Club could assist with this project.

Zoe reported that she has written to Mike Kerr about “Stellated Bronze” and about the artist picking up the sculpture. 

Zoe noticed that the library has cut down the dead tree and shared that it may be a great place for the “Three Chairs” sculpture. Several other commissioners also liked that idea. Zoe shared this idea with the library leaders. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Procurement of Albert DiCuttalo Sculpture Vote
OPAC asks that KAC approve the procurement of this piece from the San Francisco Artist. It meets the requirements of reflective, abstract and contemporary and is approximately 10ft. tall. The cost is approx. $38,250, shipping and insurance is approx. $5,500. The piece is stainless steel and was made in 2019. 

Rachel asked is we know anything about the inspiration behind the piece, and we don’t have that information yet. Zoe noted that she chatted with Russ about the piece and he likes it. 

April made the motion to proceed with the procurement procedures and protocols needed secure the sculpture from artist Albert DiCuttalo to be installed at the East Entrance of the KPAC. Mary seconded the motion. All in attendance were in favor. 

Art suggested that KAC should make a presentation to ask KAF if they would contribute. 

Zoe suggested we ask for a donation from KAF to “hold” the sculpture so we don’t lose out on the opportunity while we secure the remaining funds. OPAC also foresees that there will be additional funds from the “Roll Up” program in conjunction with KPAC. 

Zoe has chatted with the gallery representing the artist about a possible down payment and future payment plan and the artist was receptive to that option. Further negotiation may be needed. 

Rachel asked about the trees that are in place of the sculpture and whether they would need to be removed. Zoe commented that they might, and that they have investigated the pad and lighting costs that may be involved. 

Art suggested we present it to the city as a “Sculpture” and not as a “way finder.” 


“Roll Up for the Arts” Initiative Update
Liz shared that when people buy tickets at KPAC they will have the option to “roll up” their purchase for a donation to KAF. There will also be a donor subscription and the money would also go to KAF. The only caveat is that the money raised must be spent on art projects and initiatives in conjunction with KPAC. Liz completed a project like this at her past job and it was successful. All commissioners were in favor of this plan. 

 NEW BUSINESS
Rachel suggested that we may need a new committee that involves marketing, digital communications, website, social media, etc. that can support each KAC and KAF project in promotion and historic preservation online. Perhaps we ask Katherine Hessel and Jessica Winter to sit on the committee so we can all chat about how we are supporting each other. 


 KPAC GM Report 
*See item IV b. 
In addition, KPAC new website has been launched. The Gallery Program and KAC have a tab on the new website. There was some discussion around whether or not KAC still needs a standalone website or more informative and robust landing page.

 ARTS COMMISSION CHAIR REPORT
No further report.

 COMMISSION MEMBER COMMENTS
No further comments.
 ADJOURNMENT  
The meeting adjourned at 6:10pm.
Next Meeting Date: August 15, 2023
Staff Liasson: 
Kyle Henke. Phone:  314-822-5856 
Email: henkekk@kirkwoodmo.org

Chair:  Zoe Perkins   

Accommodation:  The City of Kirkwood is interested in effective communication for all persons. Persons requiring an accommodation to attend and participate in the meeting should contact the City Clerk at 314-822-5802 at least 48 hours before the meeting. With advance notice of seven calendar days, the City of Kirkwood will provide interpreter services at public meetings for languages other than English and for the hearing impaired. Upon request, the minutes from this meeting can be made available in an alternate format, such as a CD, by calling 314-822-5802.  

